
GACC  

PUBLIC MEETING 

JUNE 6, 2012 

Meeting held at Eastwood Middle School 

In attendance were Mark Dollase, Doug McKee, Don Melloy, Andy Seiwert, Joe Goeller, Steve Ferguson 

and Rollin Rhea.  Guests were Sgt Rhonda, IMPD and Noelle Malatestinic, Neighborhood Liaison. 

Sgt Rhonda discussed with the board the event that had occurred at the Villa Paree apartments.  The 

shooter was from out of state and apparently mental illness was an issue.  Occurrence of crime in this 

area is not as prevalent as this kind of event would indicate.  The Sgt agreed to provide us with some 

comparative reports of other apartment complexes in the area. 

Re: the Shell liquor permits application.  The hearing is scheduled for Monday June 18.  Ivy Hills and 

Sycamore Springs did respond to our requests to assist with the hearing.  Main objections will be based 

on saturation of liquor outlets and community opposition.  Need to contact the Marsh property owner 

at 82nd and Allisonville. 

GACC records are now in Steve Ferguson’s hands. 

Fire hydrant project is being planned.  Could we get schools involved? Boy/Girl Scouts?  Will other 

neighborhood associations become involved?  No response from KIB.  Noelle will share with the Mayor.  

Joie will contact the Water Co. re: the paint. 

We discussed possible candidates for the Good Neighbor Award. 

Report on membership drive shows 86 payments received, 22 of which included contributions.  Total is 

$2340 paid. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:00.   


